
We, some trade unionists and members of the workers council from Infineon, Qimonda and 
Arevipharma from Dresden and Radebeul in East Germany like to send you our international 
greetings!
We heard about the nasty policy made by the conglomerat from the Fiat Boss Marchionne with his 
special friend Berlusconi in order to attack the principial rights for active and strong tradeunionism, 
the right for strike in Italy, for blackmailing all Fiat workers! We know, that this is not a simple 
"attack".

Not an attack only on the Fiat workers, who are known as a powerfull and active part of the whole 
italian working class and at the leading part in fights for democratic rights etc! This seems to be an 
attack on all tradeunionists over the borderline too! 

The automobile bosses - all of them- want to have calm trade unions. Tradeunions who only want to 
talk or to collaborate with them. But not trade unions, who only exist in order to organize the 
workers and clerks in the factories and bureaus to have a strong powerfull majority before going to 
fight for higher salaries, better working conditions, health, peace, a good environment, to defend 
our democratic rights and to defend our jobs!

We want you to know, that we support your fight- because we tradeunionists have to think and act 
like internationalists today too! We have very similar attacks here. Flexible working hours, 10-hours 
work, etc..so it is now on our side to learn how we can link together!

Please send us some actuall informations, so we can spread these here in Germany and help to 
support your fight! 
 
The warmest greetings! 

 
Bernhard Fischer, IGM Vertrauenskörperleiter and member of the works commitee by Infineon 
Dresden 
Sabine Kiok, member of the IGM and member of the works committee from Qimonda in 
insolvence, Dresden 
Andreas Dudek, deputy chief of the works committee from Arevipharma, Radebeul 
André Teichmann, IG BCE Vertrauenskörper- Vorsitzender by Arevipharma, Radebeul 


